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SESSION 2013 – 2014
TERM ONE AND TWO NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER 2013
Dear Parents,
A belated warm welcome to everyone, those returning and our new families to school.  Presently we have 14 classes P1-7 and 4 Nursery classes, with a roll of 405 pupils.  We also welcome Miss F McDonald as our new DHT following Mrs Dale’s resignation due to ill health.  We wish her good health in the future.  Miss Winter joins us in P4 and she will be out of class one day per week, when Mrs Brown teaches this class.  

We wish Miss P Watt good luck in her new post and are delighted that Miss V Johnstone has joined us to teach P5.  Mrs Waterhouse joins us in P6 while we await the appointment of a DHT relief teacher for Miss McDonald.  Mrs Galbraith, Nursery Nurse, also moved in the summer and her post is now covered by Mrs E Johnston who has increased her hours to full time.  Miss S Davidson was successful at Interview and joins us as a PSA.  

Miss Y Watt, our Art specialist, also moves post and we wish her well in the future after working here for a number of years.  We also have a vacancy for ICT as well as Art; these posts will be filled as soon as possible.

MacMillan Coffee Morning and School Open Hour
We raised an amazing £539.32 for MacMillan Cancer Support on Friday 27th September – thank you for your generosity.  We hope you all enjoyed the visit to school.

Road Safety/Parking

This session we have a major issue with parking and safety due to moving vehicles.  Your children are at risk.  I have been liaising with the Police as to what can be done and we continually remind the pupils about safety.  Three assemblies focused on Road Safety, most recently on Friday 1st November when Mrs Andrew from Police Scotland delivered excellent advice and reflective stickers now that the clocks have changed and daylight is shorter.  Mrs Raikonnen from Bancon has also delivered safety messages and P1W had a visit to the new hall building site during the last week of Term 1.  

We are all trying to keep all children safe – PLEASE JOIN US! – park near school only when absolutely essential.  I am aware that the police patrols will begin to issue parking fines if there is dangerous parking.  This is apparent on Wednesdays and Fridays in particular.  Encourage a healthy lifestyle by walking to and from school.
I am very happy to say that 35 pupils successfully gained their Bikeability Certificates and know how to travel safely on the roads.  An enormous thank you goes to the volunteers who gave up their time and skills to train them so well.  In particular we are very grateful to Mrs Bain who co-ordinated the whole process for us.  Thank you.  Pupils who have had training are allowed to cycle to school with parental permission only.
We continue to escort bus pupils to the correct bus and now also lead the older pupils to the bus as their safety is at risk at this time.

Security

I would like to remind parents about Aberdeenshire Council’s security procedures within schools. 

· All parents and visitors must enter through the main reception door at all times.

· All parents and visitors must sign in at reception.

· Please enter by the Nursery doors when taking children to Nursery.

· The school building should not be used as a through route to classes or Nursery – designated doors should be used.

· Wherever possible, parents should make appointments in advance if they wish to see staff.

· Staff should ensure that doors are kept secure.

· ID badges should be worn visibly at all times.

· The Head Teacher should be alerted to the presence of unfamiliar adults in the building.

Thank you for following these procedures and keeping our children safe.

School Routines

Please remember school begins at 9 a.m. however pupils may enter on the first bell to buy dinner tickets, hang up coats, change shoes and unpack bags.  Doors will be opened earlier during inclement weather but not before 8.40 a.m.  It is very important as the seasons change that all pupils have indoor shoes to avoid mud, rain and snow being walked all through the building.  

We are about to begin the hectic pre-Christmas season and you may find the following dates/times useful.

5th-8th November

Book Fair

6th November

Parent Council Discos

11th-12th November

In-Service Days (Staff only)

15th November

Children in Need – Miss McDonald will give details soon

20th November

Pantomime in Church – “Cinderella” – more details soon

26th November

Flu vaccinations for P6 and P7 only

10th December

P3 party p.m.

11th December

P4 party p.m.

12th December

P5 party p.m.

13th December

P6 party p.m.

16th December

P7 party p.m.

17th December

Nursery parties – a.m. and p.m.

18th December

P1 party p.m.

19th December

P2 party p.m.

20th December

Church Services – all welcome

School Uniform and PE Kit

We recommend all pupils wear school uniform as this enhances a sense of community.  Indoor shoes are encouraged at all times and outdoor shoes can be hung on pegs using a plastic bag or gym bag.  Please name all items of school wear.        Mr Fullarton, our PE specialist, requires all pupils to wear suitable clothing and footwear.  No jewellery should be work for safety reasons.

Home/School Partnership

Our rigorous pupil safety system operates well; please continue to phone school or Nursery as soon as possible if your child is absent.  Home/School books or diaries are a convenient method of communication.  Please initial any message to indicate you are aware of homework or notes.  Please contact school to arrange an appointment if you require a meeting with your child’s teacher.
Curricular meetings have taken place for Nursery, P1 and P7 pupils.  P6 pupils were invited to a Ski Talk prior to the October holidays.  Parents’ Evenings were successfully conducted on the 8th and 9th October.

I am pleased to let you know that we now have a new website.  The address remains the same – www.newmachar.aberdeenshire.sch.uk    We will be putting copies of notes and newsletters on the website as well as sending home paper copies.  

Emergency Contact Details

It is now time to remind everyone who lives outwith the village that contact details and an emergency address are required as we head for winter weather.  Please contact the office as soon as possible if there are any changes.  The Adverse Weather arrangements remain as before – you can check the website, radio or phone line for information.

Website:
www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/closures
Radio:

Northsound Radio

Phone:
0870 054 4999, PIN 022330.  Select the Severe Weather option.

Please keep these details so you can refer to them if necessary.

Sports

Well done to Ellen – P7, Charley – P7, Sophie – P4/5 and Georgia  – P7 for excellent designs for our House Points display in the foyer.  They have all earned points for their House, as will any child who has been recorded in the Charter Champion Wall and Book.

We have been most fortunate in having extra activities organised by Mr Malcolm Grant, our Active Schools Co-ordinator.  I have attached the latest newsletter from Active Schools for your information.  We wish Mr Grant well in his new post and look forward to meeting Mrs P Fleming, our new, experienced Co-ordinator later this term.
Rag Bag Appeal

This took place on the 20th September and over £200 was earned due to your contributions – thank you.  The next date will be announced nearer the time but is generally around February/March.

School Christmas Lunch

This year our Christmas Lunch will take place on Thursday 19th December for all to enjoy.  

Rotakids

P5 pupils have enjoyed visits from Mr M Taylor and Mr C Miller from Dyce Rotary Club to encourage global awareness in our P5’s.  Twenty pupils have pledged to work for the good of others and will help plan the Children in Need day with Miss McDonald.

Parent Council

Next meeting is on 13th November at 6.30 p.m.  Please remember all are welcome to attend.  Volunteers continue to be needed to enhance the learning opportunities for all children.  If you have a skill/talent or time available please contact us.  

This year we are not promoting Oxfam Unwrapped but have a new fundraising activity which will be shared with a charity chosen by our Pupil Council.  You may wish to purchase your child’s finished work either as a card or mug (P1-P7 pupils only).  Details have been sent out.

Holiday Dates

Last day of Term 2

Friday 20th December 2013

Term 3 begins

Monday 6th January 2014

Local holiday


Friday 14th February 2014

Mid term holiday

Monday 17th February 2014

In Service days

Tuesday 18th February 2014





Wednesday 19th February 2014

Term 3 ends


Friday 4th April 2014
Please sign and return the tear off slip.

Yours sincerely

BERYL E. TOBIN

HEAD TEACHER

If you have difficulty reading this document

please contact New Machar School
…………………………………………………………………………………………………….

The contents of Term Two Newsletter have been read and noted.

CHILD’S NAME/CHILDREN’S NAMES  ……………………………………………..

SIGNATURE  …………………………………………..     DATE  ……………………
